[image: image1.png]Awards
Aware



[image: image2.png]


[image: image3.png]0 | Working




Education Resources

Executive Director Interim: Anne Donaldson
St. Charles’ Primary

Head Teacher Maureen Reid
[image: image4.png]soutn

LANARKSHIRE




[image: image5.png]




[image: image6.jpg]: ‘|
ESPECTFUL
AESPONSIE



<ext> INCLUDEPICTURE "https://encrypted-tbn0.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcQ76MPEeNLWXMcA-QQj2g5XiZzmWyKux7TMcQ&s" \* MERGEFORMATINET 



<ext>

ask em "Enter Email address for the Footer (forename.surname only)" \* Mergeformat <fname.sname>Dear Parent,
Welcome back!
The Christmas holidays already seem like a distant memory, but I hope that 2025 will be a happy and successful year for us all. Many thanks to our families for the kindness and generosity shown to school staff before Christmas, it was most appreciated. 

We have had the pleasure of welcoming a new P1 pupil after the holidays and also Miss Rodger who will be joining P7a and Mrs Duffy for the term in her last placement for her Master of Education qualification. 

Parent Council
Our next Parent Council Meeting will take place on Wednesday 5th February, in school, at 6.30pm. All are welcome to attend. The Parent Council meet to support the work of the school. Part of this work is to help raise funds. To date this year, the Parent Council have helped organise the following events; Wacky Bingo night, Halloween Disco, Christmas Discos and PS5 raffle. These events have made a total profit of £3,222 pounds for our school. Thanks to all parents and family members who help to support these events. 
Jubilee: Pilgrims of Hope 
This is a special year of Jubilee in the Catholic church. Throughout the year there will be special events at school, learning community, parish and diocese level to mark this occasion. The theme of hope will be central to this and in school we have already started to talk about how we can give hope to others through our kindness and forgiveness. I will keep you updated on special events which will take place in due course. 

Sacrament Updates 
A gentle reminder that there will be an enrolment mass for the children of St. Bride’s Parish preparing for the sacraments on Sunday 26th January. 10am mass for Reconciliation and 12 o’clock for First Communion. Children should wear their uniform please. 
The enrolment mass for all children being confirmed this year is on Sunday 9th February at 12 noon. Again, children should wear uniform please. 
Respecting our Neighbours, Parking and Road Safety
I have been contacted by residents of Lighton Court, as well as the property manager, to ask for help in relation to people allowing children to play on their grass and people cutting through their hedge when dropping off and picking up at school. The grounds of the flats are private and are being damaged by people using this area as a thoroughfare. Can I ask that you please respect our neighbours, and their property, and avoid cutting over the grass, keeping children under close supervision while in the area, thank you. 
Concerns around unsafe driving and inappropriate parking by parents and carers of the school also continue to be raised. Traffic wardens and community policing have been contacted regarding this issue.  Can I please ask that you are mindful of how and where you park. The safety of our children is paramount Thank you. 
Art Donations 

Can you help? Our art supplies are a little on the low side and the Parent Council have suggested that families may have items at home they are able to donate to the school. If you have any unwanted art and craft materials at home that you would like to donate, we are planning on having a non uniform day on the 7th February and if you are able to donate any art supplies on this day they will be gratefully accepted. 

ACE membership
SLC Leisure and Culture offer a membership (ACE) for school aged children up to 16. If you join in January or February, you can get 50% discount. See www.slleisureandculture.co.uk for more details.  

Breakfast Club Reminders
Please note that the earliest a child can attend breakfast club is 8.15am. Children should not arrive to school before this time. The last entry for breakfast club is 8.40am. 

Upcoming dates for your diary
Sunday 26th January- Enrolment Masses in St. Brides
Wednesday 5th February- Parent Council Meeting

Friday 7th February- Non Uniform Day ( Art donations)

Sunday 9th February- Enrolment Mass for Confirmation 

Monday 10th- Wednesday 12th February- P7 to Lockerbie Manor
Friday 14th February- P1 and P7 dental checks

Monday 17th and Tuesday 18th February- School closed(holiday)

Wednesday 19th February- School closed to pupils ( In-service day) 

Your sincerely,

Mrs Maureen Reid

Head Teacher 
Our vision is for St. Charles to be a family of love, kindness and respect.


Inspired by love and the values of the Gospel, we empower everyone in the St. Charles family to reach their full potential.
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